Directors’ Report
January 10, 2013

ADMINISTRATION

SITE UPDATE: 2013
Focus on our long-term site plan needs to be a board priority in the New Year.

ENROLLMENT EVENTS:
e This week, we held Parent Information Meetings/Tours at the MV and PV
campuses and had over 100 parents in attendance
e We have three Parent Information Meetings/Tours presented in Spanish
also scheduled this month

WEBSITE UPDATE:
The new website is now live and is set to launch this month.

LUNCH PROGRAM UPDATE:

The process of registering for the National Lunch Program (Free and Reduced
Lunch) is underway, with support from ExEd and the CDE. Final negotiations
with a lunch provider are scheduled for this Friday. The goal is to begin serving
lunches in February.

EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS

CHARTER RENEWAL.:

e The OCS Charter Renewal Petition was submitted on November 27, 2012
e Charter Petition Revision requests from multiple entities within the LAUSD
Charter School’s Division were received on December 11, 2012 (almost

200 comments total)

e Charter Renewal Revisions - were submitted by OCS on January 4, 2013
to the LAUSD Charter School’s Division

e OnJanuary 7, 2013, additional revisions were requested by LAUSD

e Final revisions were submitted to LAUSD on January 8, 2013

e Mr. Jose Cole-Gutierrez, Director of the Charter School’s Division and Mr.
Matt Hill, Chief Strategic Officer visited the OCS PV campus classrooms
on Tuesday, January 8, 2013

e Charter School’s Division staff is recommending the renewal of the OCS
Charter Petition

e The OCS Charter School Renewal Petition will be voted on at the January
15, 2013 LAUSD Board Meeting. OCS administration is working with the
district to obtain copies of the board documents related to our petition
application.



